

<u>Children in Need Charity Day - Friday</u> <u>13th November</u>

Today we have supported the Children in Need charity. The children had a great day dressed in PJs and enjoyed a wide range of 'Pudsy' themed activities. Children in Year 1, 3, 4 and 5 all enjoyed playing some parachute games with Coach Kim and Coach Vicki. Thank you to all those parents who contributed, in total we raised £280.





COVID-19 - Isolation Reminder

If a member of the household is displaying symptoms or has had a test for COVID-19, it is essential that all household members isolate until the results are received. In this instance, children **should not come into school.**

Remembrance Day

On Wednesday of this week we paid respect to the armed forces members who have died in the line of duty. The children observed the two minute silence and engaged in a range of activities. Can I also say a huge well done to Lilly, Oliver and Ollie from Year 6 whose art work was selected to be displayed at the War Memorial at Peel Green Cemetery - well done!

Home Learning - Seesaw

This week, we unfortunately had to close our Year 6 and Year 2 bubbles due to positive cases within school. As a school we are always disappointed when we have to ask children to stay at home as they miss out on that face to face learning that we value so much. I do however feel it is important to highlight how impressed I have been with our pupil engagement in the daily home learning being set. The children have engaged brilliantly and have been posting work which includes written responses, videos and lots more. I would also like to thank the staff who have been planning the activities and providing the necessary feedback to ensure that learning continues throughout this challenging time. All I can say to both the children and staff is keep up the good work, you are demonstrating true Broadoak spirit and once again proving what makes our school such a fantastic place!

Parent Evening

This week we held our first remote parent evening. Thank you to all the parents that booked appointments and logged onto the meetings. As expected with any new app, we did face a small number of technical challenges however the overall feedback from parents and teachers was that the meetings were a great success. If parents have any follow up queries, please do not hesitate to contact the school office.

Dogs Near the School Site

Please could I ask dog owners to be mindful that some children are not confident around dogs. If walking them near school, please keep on a short lead as I have seen some children walking into the road to avoid being near.

Friday 13th November



Website: www.broadoak.salford.sch.uk
Email: broadoak.primaryschool@salford.gov.uk
Twitter: https://twitter.com/Broadoak.PS

Dates for your Diary	
11 th Dec	Christmas Jumper Charity Day -
	Save the Children - £1 donation
11 th Dec	Christmas Dinner Day
14 th Dec	EYFS Party Day
15 th Dec	KS1 Party Day
16 th Dec	LKS2 Party Day
17 th Dec	UKS2 Party Day
18 th Dec	School closes for Christmas break
4 th Jan	School re-opens for Spring Term

Vehicles on Fairmount Road

Once again I would like to urge parents to be considerate of our neighbours when dropping off and collecting children from school in vehicles. Parents should avoid using the pavements and driveways to complete 3 point turns as this not only upsets neighbours but also puts children at risk. Could parents also ensure that cars are not parked blocking driveways, as this causes distress to residents and can impede their ability to leave if required.